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Updates 

 

Strong-Arm Robbery *WANTED SUSPECT – Prince William County police are currently seeking the suspect 

involved in the robbery that was reported to have occurred at the ABC Store located at 14220 Smoketown 

Rd. in Woodbridge (22192) on April 8. During the investigation, officers identified the suspect as Steven Eric 

GILES and obtained an arrest warrant. Attempts to locate the suspect have been unsuccessful.  

Wanted: [No photo available] 

Steven Eric GILES, 34, of Woodbridge 

Described as a black male, 6’1”, 200lbs with black hair and brown eyes 

Wanted for robbery 

 

Strong-Arm Robbery [Previously Released] – On April 8 at 6:55PM, officers responded to the ABC 

Store located at 14220 Smoketown Rd. in Woodbridge (22192) to investigate a robbery. The 

investigation revealed an unknown man went behind the service counter where he threatened the 

employee and then pushed her out of the way before taking multiple bottles of alcohol and leaving 

the store. No injuries were reported. Officers and a police K-9 searched the area for the suspect who 

was not located.  

 

Incidents  

 

Reckless Handling of a Firearm – On September 17 at 9:50PM, officers responded to a residence located 

in the 3900 block of Triad Ct in Woodbridge (22192) to investigate a shots fired call. The investigation 

revealed the homeowner reportedly heard gunshots earlier in the evening around 8:00PM before locating 

damage to the home later in the night. No injuries or other property damage were reported.  

 

-more- 

  

https://law.lis.virginia.gov/vacode/title18.2/chapter5/section18.2-58/
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Incidents, continued 

 

Vandalism on School Grounds – On September 17 at 1:27PM, the School Resource Officer assigned to 

Gainesville High School located at 13150 University Blvd in Gainesville (20155) was notified of vandalism in 

one of the boy’s bathrooms. The investigation revealed derogatory language, and a swastika were etched 

into a bathroom stall wall. The etchings were recently observed and reported to school personnel. No 

additional markings were reported. School personnel removed the markings.  

 

-end- 

 

Anyone with information regarding the incidents listed in this report is asked to contact the  

Prince William County Police Department tipline at 703.792.7000 or submit a webtip to: 

pwcva.gov/policetip. 
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